
REGULAR MEETING 

OCTOBER 3, 2023 

 

The regular monthly meeting of the Cooke Township Supervisors was held at the Township 

Building, 1700 Centerville Road, Newville, PA.  Present at the meeting were Supervisors’ 

Strayer, Batt and Sangialosi, Solicitor Marcus McKnight, Planning Committee Chairman, Andre 

Weltman, Emergency coordinator, Robert Kough Jr., residents, Becky Moorehead, and Terri 

Zeigler and Secretary Frantz. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the minutes of the September 5, 2023 meeting, 

second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous.  

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report as of September 30, 2023, 

second by Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to approve the checks list for October 3, 2023, second by 

Supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Supervisor Batt motioned to approve the ratification of checks written after the September 5, 

2023 meeting, second by Supervisor Sangialosi.  Vote unanimous. 

 

Roadmaster Kutz replaced dusk to dawn light on township building.  Mowed Cold Springs, 

Murphy, Pine Tree and Quarry roads.  Took stone to fill in ditch on Quarry.  Cleaned bay 3 in 

garage.  Cut up limbs and pushed off trees from various roads.  Paved pipe area on Michaux Rd. 

Worked on the F450.  Checked roads and noted potholes that need filled in.  Made a list of 

roads that need to be considered for the 2024 budget for the Supervisors. 

 

Secretary Frantz reported prices for Propane and heating oil for the 2023 winter season.   

 

Terry Zeigler requested any information that the township could provide concerning Zito Media 

issues. 

 

Andre Weltman discussed the parking at the remote telephone switch on Ridge Road.  Inquired 

about posting a sign stating “utility parking only”.   

 

Supervisors discussed Quarry Bridge funding and the help from Kirk Stoner to obtain such 

funding to replace the bridge. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi reported on the COG meeting. Brooke Bashore is the new representative 

for Torren Ecker’s office.  Ryan Albert is the new representative for Barb Gleim’ office.  The 

WCCOG is no longer a member of CAPCOG and will be bidding salt for the year. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to increase Supervisor compensation to $1875.00 per year, 

second by supervisor Batt.  Vote unanimous. 

 

 Robert Kough, Jr. reported on a meeting held at Penn Township fire station that he attended 

concerning Firemen’s workers compensation.  

 

Fall Fest held at the Pine Grove State Park is the third weekend of October which the Friends of 

the Park host. 

 

Becky Moorehead read an excerpt from the US Constitution. 

 

Supervisor Sangialosi motioned to adjourn the meeting, second by Supervisor Batt.  The 

meeting adjourned at 8:22pm.   

 

        Respectfully Submitted,   

 

 



        Janet E. Frantz   

        Secretary-Treasurer   

 


